[image: DOTLogoBlack]

Nighttime construction work planned for westbound I-90 Homer Hadley Bridge
I-90 Homer Hadley East Approach Modular Expansion Joint: MP 5.80 to 5.98








PROJECT DESCRIPTION
Starting June 10, 2022, and continuing for about three weeks, contractor crews working for the Washington State Department of Transportation will replace the expansion joints on the westbound I-90 eastern approach on the Homer Hadley Bridge. This work is part of regular maintenance needed every 25 years to help preserve and maintain the longevity of the roadway and bridge. Work will be contained to just the westbound lanes and is on the eastern portion of the bridge, in the city of Mercer Island. Night work on I-90 must be performed during nighttime closures for highway users and workers’ safety.

NIGHTTIME WORK
Intermittent night work will take place on westbound I-90 beginning as soon as Wednesday, September 14, 2022, through October 9, 2022. Crews will replace the expansion joints by saw cutting the concrete header to remove the exsisting joint and install a new one. Crews will be using jack hammers, cranes, cement mixers, paving equipment, generators, trucks, and sweepers to complete the work between the hours of 9 p.m. and 5 a.m.

NIGHTTIME WORK AND ITS IMPACT
Mercer Island residents living near the construction site on I-90 at Homer Hadley Bridge will hear and see noise from crews working. There are also two full weekend closures planned where crews will work from Friday night to Monday morning. We apologize in advance for any inconvenience this causes and thank you for your patience.

NOISE MITIGATION
Crews will take the following steps to limit noise:
· Construction equipment will be equipped with no pure tone back up alarms.
· Use approved bed liners in trucks.
· Avoid excessive tailgate banging.
· Cleanup material spilled in work zone by hand.
· Ear plugs and white noise machines available by request
· Hotel accommodations during noisiest work (sawcutting and chipping) available by request.

STAY INFORMED
For more information about scheduled work and associated closures, visit our WSDOT travel map: https://bit.ly/WSDOTTravelMap              

CONTACT INFORMATION
Noise concerns
For noise complaints or to request free earplugs, call toll free: 1-888-808-4DOT (4368).

Communications
Tony Black: 206-440-4699 or 
Tony.Black@wsdot.wa.gov   

ADA
This material can be made available in an alternate format by emailing the Office of Equal Opportunity at wsdotada@wsdot.wa.gov or by calling toll free, 855-362-4ADA(4232). Persons who are deaf or hard of hearing may make a request by calling the Washington State Relay at 711.

Title VI: 
It is the Washington State Department of Transportation’s (WSDOT) policy to assure that no person shall, on the grounds of race, color, national origin, as provided by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be otherwise discriminated against under any of its programs and activities. Any person who believes his/her Title VI protection has been violated, may file a complaint with WSDOT’s Office of Equal Opportunity (OEO). For additional information regarding Title VI complaint procedures and/or information regarding our non-discrimination obligations, please contact OEO’s Title VI Coordinator at (360) 705-7090. 
image1.wmf

